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09 January 2024 
Dear Pastor and Churches, 

 

  Shalom! A blessed New Year greetings to all of you. It is a good time to evaluate what we have 

accomplished in our last year’s endeavor and to make a fresh start for the next 365 days. Of course, 

the MAIN thing and our priorities. We missionaries have only one thing in mind. As my preacher 

friend says “If it is not about Mission, then it is Omission!” 

 Soul-Winning Conference 

 We started our Conference in mid-September and ended in the 2nd of week of November.  

I told every member of the Church that if they cannot explain the plan of salvation, the possibility is 

that they are not saved. We encourage every member to manifest it out through personal witnessing. 

We can only pray that participants would indeed give their time to practice what they learn. 

Annual IBKM thanksgiving 

It becomes our tradition here to reunite together and remember how God has faithfully walk with us 

through the whole year and encourage each other through Gods timeless messages and fellowship. 

The 3 days event was participated by our 4 outreaches. The event ended with 2 baptisms. 

Pray for more land for the ministry. 

Last year, we were visited by some partners that would like to help the purchase of land for the 

ministry. Please pray for Gods favor as we commit to expand our ministry this year to the eastern 

part of the Island. Please pray for the space of land and more laborers (Matt. 9:38) 

    
            December Thanksgiving               Laclo outreach                 Land we plan to buy 

 Thank you for your partnership. God bless us all with a more promising 2024. 

 

His servant and yours, 

 

Ferdie Flores 

Missionary to Timor-Leste since 2000 
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